Business Practice Change

A change has been made to business practice 1.10 DC Ties. The SPP Business Practices have been updated to reflect this change, however, the change will not take effect until 11/01/03. The change will allow unidirectional capacity to be requested exclusively for any of the DC ties in SPP. The service for the tie may be sold, if requested, to provide unidirectional capacity exclusively on a DC tie. The service will then have to be pancaked with another SPP reservation showing the true Source/Sink or may be redirected if firm. For a full explanation please go to and read the SPP Business Practice 1.10. Again, this does not go into effect until 11/01/03, any request submitted prior to this date requesting DC tie service only without a Source/Sink within the Eastern Interconnection will be deemed as Invalid.

The business practices are located @ http://www.spp.org/Publications/SPP_Business_Practices.doc
